
AWOL soldier gets arrested with suspicious 
materials 
Thursday, July 28, 2011  

On July 26, 2011 the Killeen Police Department received information regarding suspicious 
activity. 

The Killeen Police Department and the Fort Hood Criminal Investigations Division Command 
began an investigation into this report. 

On July 27, 2011 at 2:03PM the Killeen Police Department 
arrested Naser Jason Abdo, an AWOL soldier from Fort Campbell, Kentucky on a warrant from 
the Fort Campbell Provost Marshall’s Office charging him with Possession of Obscene Material 
and AWOL. 

During the investigation suspicious materials were located in Abdo’s hotel room. It is anticipated 
that Federal charges will be filed. 

The Killeen Police Department would like to assure the citizens of Killeen and the surrounding 
area that we are not aware of any additional threats to the safety of our community.  

The Killeen Police Department would also like to thank the US Army CID Command, the FBI’s 
Joint Terrorism Task Force, the FBI, the Bureau of Alcohol Tobacco and Firearms, the 
McClennan County Sheriff’s Office Bomb Squad, Fort Hood EOD, the Bell County District 
Attorney’s Office, the US Attorney’s Office and the Texas Department of Public Safety for their 
hard work in making the citizens of our community safer. 

Further questions regarding Federal charges may be directed to FBI Public Information Officer 
Erik Vasys at 210-650-6492 



For accurate and timely information you can now follow the Killeen Police Department with 
KPD Connect, http://www.facebook.com/KilleenPD and http://twitter.com/killeenpd 
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